AERO/XMAS MESSAGE   

                    News from Northrepps ----- Christmas 2012 

Well, I must confess that it has been a while since I put pen to paper but with luck and a fair wind, we will get back to either monthly or at least bi-monthly reports. I think I have been doing this for over 10 years and needed a break….
A lot has happened since early summer and when we did have good weather, we seemed dogged by distractions and restrictions but all said and done, we had a pretty good summer. The weather continued to play havoc into the autumn and at the time of writing; good days are still few and far between. On the bright side, we are fast approaching the shortest day and after the festive lunacy, we look forward to both better weather and longer days…..
Northrepps Aero Club has survived in a year when many clubs and schools have sadly not and indeed a few airfields have closed too. We have had a steady flow of visitors, with both old friends and new faces too which has to be good. One of our new regular visitors is the massive Dornier DO28 and there is a flight test and good article about it in the latest issue of Pilot magazine.
The C42 is back after a wonderful rebuild by Anthony Preston and has had a wing fold kit fitted so it can reside in the grain store. Anthony is also back instructing again along with Gary on ‘Alpha Victor’ and Smiffy is doing the flex wing training on his trusty ‘Juliet Kilo’ The weather has not been great for instructing but, despite the current financial situation, there are students ‘on the books’ and Smiffy has done numerous trial flights.
The roof on the thatched barn was recovered above the door area, which was starting to collapse big time, and is now watertight again. We have had some unwanted guests in the grain store in the form of mice/rats so we have put down more poison bait in both buildings and also put traps and electronic killers in both. This was the first instance of this and think the cold snap drove them in so please be aware and we advise that you keep pets and small children out. 
We had to change the name of our bank account and the bank decided to change the account number as well…. You can see Smiffy or myself for the details. We also hope to have credit/debit card facilities running in the next couple of weeks, We also plan to start selling, in limited quantities, both 100LL Avgas and Jet A1 also from the new year.
The Club was formed in the mid 80’s and for the first time in our history, we had to tell a member to remove both himself and his aircraft from the premises. I will not go into details, but will say that in future, we will carry out some checks on those wishing to join our happy band of aviators. The lock on the thatched barn has been changed…..
We are now required to submit a list of resident aircraft to the UKBA on a regular basis, so please, if your aircraft is likely to be off site for any length of time…. Please let us know. There is nothing sinister in this and is for anti-terrorism and potential theft reasons. A copy also goes to Special Branch.

The monthly social nights have been going well and of course it is our Christmas bash this month.

Please check the runway state if you go flying and we are not about. It is holding up well and updates can found on our website.

More next month…..

Paramotor Club had a good start to the summer and have seen an increase in their numbers and since Chilly got his official approval to train, I gather they have not looked back. They mainly undertake their training and flying at either Shipdham or Boston these days as we are not allowed to train after 6pm and circuit training is restricted on weekends. Several of their members who live close to us, still continue to fly from here and all are welcome but as we have been very busy on good days, we do ask visiting PPG’s for either PPR or a  radio call inbound and non members will have to pay a nominal landing fee……
Camping and summer early evening flying is welcome as long as we stick to our planning restrictions.
Northrepps Model Flyers have also had a good summer and have managed to get plenty of flying in despite the weather. During the summer, the club on the old RAF Coltishall site had to close with many flyers losing their home. The club decided to restrict numbers to ensure that every member could fly and so only took on a couple of new members. Sadly, a couple of long term members have gone up to the ‘great playground’. Their caravan has finally suffered from old age and a newer one recently arrived and is awaiting some alterations and a paint job. We have had the hedge well trimmed next to the track to their site so their cars should not get scratched and we hope it will also dry out faster. We have worked well this summer without too many drama’s but we did have a spell of NW’ly winds which meant us using 33. They now usually have a spotter on site at weekends to act as extra eyes and to avoid any conflict, for which we are most grateful.
Airfield Lease: There has been much debate around the airfield concerning the prospect of a lease and a new hangar. Formal discussions have been taking placed for near 6 months now between myself, the land agents, trustees and the solicitors. Things seem to have taken ages but each time we jump a hurdle, another seems to appear. It does seem, at last, that we are close to signing and hope to have more good news in the next news letter. We will then submit the plans for a hangar to the council. The bad news is that we will have to pay some rent from the start date of said lease.
Fly-ins: We hope to go back to having a series of events this year and including Cramfield, when we may be blessed with better weather……..

And finally….. Smiffy, Cherie, our gallant team of helpers( and instructors) and of course myself take this chance to wish all our members, visitors and viewers a very Happy Christmas and prosperous New Year

Blue Skies, happy landings and a safe 2013

Chris Gurney                                                                                                                       10/12/12        
